09SEP2015

Call to Order - by Chair at ~ 7: 30 pm

Attendees:

Committee Members Present: Cathy Gorman, Cindy Buco, Bruce Cleveland, Tony Piemonte, Michael Costanzo

Committee Members Absent: Tina Buckley

Members of the public: Please refer to attachment 1

Approval of Minutes

Correspondence

New Business

Public Comment

- List of public present attached
- All those present expressed opposition to the withdrawal of Sandown from TRSD
- Future Agenda and Dates
 - No meeting scheduled
- - Motion to adjourn by Cathy Gorman; seconded by Bruce Cleveland vote unanimous
 - Meeting adjourned at ~10:30
 - The public is welcome to attend

Attachment 1 - Correspondence

I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wednesday, September 9, 2015 1:33 PM Mark as Unread

"Mary Munsell" <mary.munsell@utilitycloud.us>

To:

"Robcollins89@gmail.com" <Robcollins89@gmail.com> "softwarethatworks@corncast.net"

<softwarethatworks@comcast.net> "cindybuco@yahoo.com" <cindybuco@yahoo.com>

"kfarah84@comcast.net" <kfarah84@comcast.net> "jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov"

<jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov> more ...

Full Headers Printable View

To whom it may concern!

As a 13+ year resident of Sandown, I am against Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane School District. I want my voice heard so that the Minority Committee knows that the majority of the residents in town WANT to remain in the Timberlane School District. As a mother of three children 12 years old and under, I want my children to continue their quality education in TRSD.

I feel that the passing of Warrant Article 19 was done in a deceptive way. I truly believe voters thought this was only a study – not the 'go-ahead' to get this ball rolling? I am shocked that anyone agreeing to this withdrawal would think that it is best for the town and the education of our future.

I was a part of the committee to get Kindergarten into our school district, I will be strongly active in the opposition of this withdrawal.

Thank you,

Mary Munsell

Mary Munsell | Software Developer

Advanced Enterprise Systems Corporation

(603)370-2748 | Direct

(252) 558-0308 | Office

(617) 249-1795 | Fax

Against Sandown Leaving TRSD

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 9:04 PM Mark as Unread

From:

Full Headers Printable View

"Albert Rose" <askthepaintman@gmail.com>

robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

To Whom It May Concern.

My name is Albert Rose, I have lived in Sandown for almost 40 years. I have a grown sorthat was educated at SC, TRMS & TRHS. We are very satisfied with the education and experiences he had and IAM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. It would be nearly impossible to provide anything close to the experiences provided by the SD as a whole. I believe the warrant article was very deceiving, I wonder why it was being supported by the BOS and the BC, since they should have a better working knowledge of the RSA than I do. Without printing the relevant part of the RSA on the ballot, most people only had the recommendation of the BOS and BC to go by. And at the deliberative session, it was observed and the printing of t repeated several times. 'It's only a study to find out our options'. Now it's a freight train barreling down the tracks. I believe the WA should be rescinded, just because of this deception. But in any case, please be aware that I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. And since I can't fathom any way that any committee could find it feasible or suitable if they are considering what is best for our children's future the "Minority Committee" should be dissolved, as it's only purpose is to submit a withdrawal report. I cannot believe it has gone this far when just last year we were celebrating having a "Blue

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 8:51 PM
Mark as Unread

From:

"Erich Beyrent" <erich.beyrent@gmail.com>

minoritycommittee@sandown.us

To the members of the Sandown Minority Withdrawal Committee:

I oppose Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD

Full Headers Printable View

My name is Erich Beyrent, and I have lived in Sandown since 2008. I currently have two children in the district schools; my oldest child is in sixth grade and my youngest is in fourth grade. I am absolutely opposed to Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane Regional School District.

I have lived in New Hampshire since 1985, and am a graduate of the Gilford school district. From the time I was in sixth grade, I was aware of Timberlane and its reputation for excellence, specifically in the arts. The school district was one of the major reasons I chose to move to Sandown with my young family. As district students, my children have been exposed to many great opportunities and experiences. Both of my children play viola, and through the excellent music program offered by the district, have participated in regional string festivals, school orchestra, an honors string program, and a summer strings camp.

Additionally, my oldest son has won major awards through the Young inventors Convention, which was fully supported by teachers at Sandown North and Central. He's also a strong athlete, and is currently in the middle of tryouts for the middle school soccer team. He couldn't wait to go to the middle school to experience all of the programs and clubs.

If Sandown was to withdraw from the district, my children would lose some of these opportunities. Of the three schools that are being discussed as alternatives to the Timberlane Regional High School, neither Salem nor Raymond offer a strings or orchestra program. Pinkerton has a strings program of significantly lower quality. This would be a serious loss for all current Sandown students who participate in this award-winning program, and would have a negative impact on these students.

Transportation to other high schools such as Salem would have a negative impact on students as well, as travel time by bus would significantly increase. This would result in earlier pick-up times and later drop-off times, which means students will be more fatigued and stressed, which may negatively impact academic performance. I suspect the same challenge exists with sending students to Pinkerton, although the impact may be less drastic.

Timberlane is known for its excellent support for students with special needs. These students would also be negatively impacted by longer commute times, and programs that fail to offer services of equal quality, and may place a financial burden on the families of students with special needs in order to accommodate their needs.

It is clear to me that Sandown has no good options to support a declaration of withdrawal being suitable and feasible. Transportation costs will necessarily increase. Sandown Central is not a suitable facility for housing a middle school, and would require extensive renovations. These two realities will lead to increased taxes, in addition to the burden of buyout costs. Property values will drop. Sandown families employed by the district could face unemployment. Students will lose opportunities in the arts, and students with special needs will be negatively impacted, and families who choose to tuition their students into Timberlane to prevent a loss in educational opportunities will have to shoulder an enormous financial burden.

Sandown students are not alone in facing these issues. A reduction of teachers and staff as a result of Sandown withdrawing will affect students in the remaining district towns, along with families that may face layoffs across the district.

I oppose this withdrawal, and I urge this committee to find withdrawal of Sandown from the Timberlane Regional School District neither feasible nor suitable.

Erich C. Beyrent 62 Giordani Lane Sandown, NH

"I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE DISTRICT"

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 5:01 PM Mark as Unread From: "Michele Double" <michele double@comcast.net> To: Robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ... Full leaders Printable View

Good afternoon,

I am sure you have received many eloquently written emails recently on this subject, but here's my two cents worth anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening. anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening.

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

My background- I moved to Sandown 10 years ago with my family. We moved here because we wanted to live in a small town, with good schools and small class sizes.

I have two children in this school district, one in 4th grade and one in 7th grade. Because of the recent school consolidation, we have already lost the small class sizes, and I truly hope we are not about to also lose our place in a good school district as well.

While I completely disagree with the way the school board (ALL members) and superintendent conduct themselves, I don't think withdrawing from the district is the right way to go about improving our children's education. My children love this school district, they are both amazing students (my oldest receiving Honors with Distinction for the entire year last year and my youngest is in the top 2% of her school in reading and math) and they both love music and play musical instruments (flute and violin), so TRSD's outstanding music program is something that would be horrible for them to lose.

Jandown. Please and with the plant of the pl I know there have been many saying the "train has left the station" and it's too late to undo this mess, but I implore you to consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do what is right for the children of Sandown. Please show the children that it is "suitable and feasible" that their needs will

On Sep 6, 2015, at 6:16 PM, Michelle Livingston <shelly@jetsettravelplanners.com> wrote:

Good afternoon to the Sandown Minority Committee and Sandown Board of Selectmen.

My name is Michelle Livingston. I'm a Sandown resident with two children in the district (grades 11 and 8). I am also a graduate of Timberlane. We specifically chose to live in Sandown because of the Timberlane School District. My kids have done very well at Timberlane and they have had many opportunities that they would not have had at other schools...even Pinkerton and Salem. (I've compared notes with my co-workers and other local friends.) I believe that withdrawal will end up costing the tax payers even more than we pay now, the quality of education will go down, and the kids' overall school experience will suffer. For these reasons, I am AGAINST Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane

It seems that the majority of Sandown residents do not want to withdraw. I, along with other citizens against withdrawing from the district, intend to attend both the majority and minority committee meetings so that our elected officials and committee members vote in accordance with public opinion and properly represent constituents.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other citize.

A for I fear that the Majority Committee will find withdrawal neither feasible nor suitable and that the Minority Committee override that decision by filing its own report that it is feasible and suitable. If this goes to a district-wide vote, we may get "ousted" by the other three towns on the promise of saving money on their taxes. THIS HAS TO STOP before it goes to a

I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed. Please let me know when the new date is scheduled so I can share it with my group and other concerned citizens

I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wednesday, September 9, 2015 1:33 PM Mark as Unread

"Mary Munsell" <mary.munsell@utilitycloud.us>

To:

"Robcollins89@gmail.com" <Robcollins89@gmail.com> "softwarethatworks@comcast.net"

<softwarethatworks@comcast.net> "cindybuco@yahoo.com" <cindybuco@yahoo.com>

"kfarah84@comcast.net" <kfarah84@comcast.net> "jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov"

<jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov> more ...

Full Headers Printable View

To whom it may concern!

As a 13+ year resident of Sandown, I am against Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane School District. I want my voice heard so that the Minority Committee knows that the majority of the residents in town WANT to remain in the Timberlane School District. As a mother of three children 2 years old and under, I want my children to continue their quality education in TRSD.

I feel that the passing of Warrant Article 19 was done in a deceptive way. I truly believe voters thought this was only a study – not the 'go-ahead' to get this ball rolling. I am shocked that anyone agreeing to this withdrawal would think that it is best for the town and the education of our future.

I was a part of the committee to get Kindergarten into our school district, I will be strongly active in the opposition of this withdrawal.

Thank you,

Mary Munsell

Mary Munsell | Software Developer

Advanced Enterprise Systems Corporation

(603)370-2748 | Direct

(252) 558-0308 | Office

(617) 249-1795 | Fax

Against Sandown Leaving TRSD

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 9:04 PM Mark as Unread

"Albert Rose" <askthepaintman@gmail.com>

From:

robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

To Whom It May Concern.

Full Headers Printable View

Winotify County. My name is Albert Rose, I have lived in Sandown for almost 40 years. I have a grown son that was educated at SC. TRMS & TRHS. We are very satisfied with the education and experiences he had and I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. It would be nearly impossible to provide anything close to the experiences provided by the SD as a whole. I believe the warrant article was very deceiving, I wonder why it was being supported by the BOS and the BC, since they should have a better working knowledge of the RSA than I do. Without printing the relevant part of the RSA on the ballot, most people only had the recommendation of the BOS and BC to go by. And at the deliberative session, it was Now Juli in an way that an 'Minority Common this far when it and the land and the hinding Common this far when it are the property of the part of the repeated several times, 'It's only a study to find out our options'. Now it's a freight train barreling down the tracks. I believe the WA should be rescinded, just because of this deception. But in any case, please be aware that I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. And since I can't fathom any way that any committee could find it feasible or suitable if they are considering what is best for our children's future the "Minority Committee" should be dissolved, as it's only purpose is to submit a withdrawal report. I cannot believe it has gone this far when just last year we were celebrating having a "Blue

I oppose Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD
Tuesday, September 8, 2015 8:51 PM

Mark as Unread

From:

"Erich Beyrent" <erich.beyrent@gmail.com>

To

-minoritycommittee@sandown.us

To the members of the Sandown Minority Withdrawal Committee:

Full Headers Printable View

My name is Erich Beyrent, and I have lived in Sandown since 2008. I currently have two children in the district schools; my oldest child is in sixth grade and my youngest is in fourth grade. I am absolutely opposed to Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane Regional School District.

I have lived in New Hampshire since 1985, and am a graduate of the Gilford school district. From the time I was in sixth grade, I was aware of Timberlane and its reputation for excellence, specifically in the arts. The school district was one of the major reasons I chose to move to Sandown with my young family. As district students, my children have been exposed to many great opportunities and experiences. Both of my children play viola, and through the excellent music program offered by the district, have participated in regional string festivals, school orchestra, an honors string program, and a summer strings camp.

Additionally, my oldest son has won major awards through the Young Inventors Convention, which was fully supported by teachers at Sandown North and Central. He's also a strong athlete, and is currently in the middle of tryouts for the middle school soccer team. He couldn't wait to go to the middle school to experience all of the programs and clubs.

If Sandown was to withdraw from the district, my children would lose some of these opportunities. Of the three schools that are being discussed as alternatives to the Timberlane Regional High School, neither Salem nor Raymond offer a strings or orchestra program. Pinkerton has a strings program of significantly lower quality. This would be a serious loss for all current Sandown students who participate in this award winning program, and would have a negative impact on these students.

Transportation to other high schools such as Salem would have a negative impact on students as well, as travel time by bus would significantly increase. This would result in earlier pick-up times and later drop-off times, which means students will be more fatigued and stressed, which may negatively impact academic performance. I suspect the same challenge exists with sending students to Pinkerton, although the impact may be less drastic.

Timberlane is known for its excellent support for students with special needs. These students would also be negatively impacted by longer commute times, and programs that fail to offer services of equal quality, and may place a financial burden on the families of students with special needs in order to accommodate their needs.

It is clear to me that Sandown has no good options to support a declaration of withdrawal being suitable and feasible. Transportation costs will necessarily increase. Sandown Central is not a suitable facility for housing a middle school, and would require extensive renovations. These two realities will lead to increased taxes, in addition to the burden of buyout costs. Property values will drop. Sandown families employed by the district could face unemployment. Students will lose opportunities in the arts, and students with special needs will be negatively impacted, and families who choose to tuition their students into Timberlane to prevent a loss in educational opportunities will have to shoulder an enormous financial burden.

Sandown students are not alone in facing these issues. A reduction of teachers and staff as a result of Sandown withdrawing will affect students in the remaining district towns, along with families that may face layoffs across the district.

I oppose this withdrawal, and I urge this committee to find withdrawal of Sandown from the Timberlane Regional School District neither feasible nor suitable.

Erich C. Beyrent 62 Giordani Lane Sandown, NH

"I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE DISTRICT"

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 5:01 PM Mark as Unread From: 'Michele Double" <michele_double@comcast.net> Robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ... Full Headers Printable View

Good afternoon,

I am sure you have received many eloquently written emails recently on this subject, but here's my two cents worth anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening.

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

My background- I moved to Sandown 10 years ago with my family. We moved here because we wanted to live in a small town, with good schools and small class sizes.

I have two children in this school district, one in 4th grade and one in 7th grade. Because of the recent school consolidation, we have already lost the small class sizes, and I truly hope we are not about to also lose our place in a good school district as well.

While I completely disagree with the way the school board (ALL members) and superintendent conduct themselves. I don't think withdrawing from the district is the right waydo go about improving our children's education. My children love this school district, they are both amazing students my oldest receiving Honors with Distinction for the entire year last year and my youngest is in the top 2% of her school in reading and math)and they both love music and play musical instruments (flute and violin), so TRSD's outstanding music program is something that would be horrible for them to lose.

ume, minutes displant ume, minutes displant ume, minutes displant ume de la company de I know there have been many saying the "train has left the station" and it's too late to undo this mess, but I implore you to consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do what is right for the children of Sandown. Please show the children that it is "suitable and feasible" that their needs will

On Sep 6, 2015, at 6:16 PM, Michelle Livingston <shelly@jetsettravelplanners.com> wrote:

Good afternoon to the Sandown Minority Committee and Sandown Board of Selectmen.

My name is Michelle Livingston. I'm a Sandown resident with two children in the district (grades 11 and 8). I am also a graduate of Timberlane. We specifically chose to live in Sandown because of the Timberlane School District. My kids have done very well at Timberlane and they have had many opportunities that they would not have had at other schools...even Pinkerton and Salem. (I've compared notes with my co-workers and other local friends.) I believe that withdrawal will end up costing the tax payers even more than we pay now, the quality of education will go down, and the kids' overall school experience will suffer. For these reasons, I am AGAINST Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane.

It seems that the majority of Sandown residents do not want to withdraw. I, along with other citizens against withdrawing from the district, intend to attend both the majority and minority committee meetings so that our elected officials and committee members vote in accordance with public opinion and properly represent constituents.

I fear that the Majority Committee will find withdrawal neither feasible nor suitable and that the Minority Committee override that decision by filing its own report that it is feasible and suitable. If this goes to a district-wide vote, we may get "ousted" by the other three towns on the promise of saving money on their taxes. THIS HAS TO STOP before it goes to a district-wide vote!

I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed new date is scheduled so I can share it with my group and other concerned citizens. Sincerely,

Michelle Livingston

**Shelly Livingston

Owner/Vacation Planner

Owner/Vacation Planner I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed. Please let me know when the

I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wednesday, September 9, 2015 1:33 PM Mark as Unread

"Mary Munsell" <mary.munsell@utilitycloud.us>

To:

"Robcollins89@gmail.com" <Robcollins89@gmail.com> "softwarethatworks@comcast.net"

<softwarethatworks@comcast.net> "cindybuco@yahoo.com" <cindybuco@yahoo.com>

"kfarah84@comcast.net" <kfarah84@comcast.net> "jgrosky@atkinson;nn.gov"

<jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov> more ...

Full Headers Printable View

To whom it may concern!

As a 13+ year resident of Sandown, I am against Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane School District. I want my voice heard so that the Minority Committee knows that the majority of the residents in town WANT to remain in the Timberlane School District. As a mother of three children 12 years old and under, I want my children to continue their quality education in TRSD.

I feel that the passing of Warrant Article 19 was done in a deceptive way. I truly believe voters thought this was only a study – not the 'go-ahead' to get this ball rolling. I am shocked that anyone agreeing to this withdrawal would think that it is best for the town and the education of our future.

I was a part of the committee to get Kindergarten into our school district, I will be strongly active in the opposition of this withdrawal.

Thank you,

Mary Munsell

Mary Munsell | Software Developer

Advanced Enterprise Systems Corporation

(603)370-2748 | Direct

(252) 558-0308 | Office

(617) 249-1795 | Fax

Against Sandown Leaving TRSD

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 9:04 PM Mark as Unread

From:

Full Headers Printable View

"Albert Rose" <askthepaintman@gmail.com>

robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

To Whom it May Concern.

Minority Cornivo My name is Albert Rose, I have lived in Sandown for almost 40 years. I have a grown son that was educated at SC, TRMS & TRHS. We are very satisfied with the education and experiences he had and I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. It would be nearly impossible to provide anything close to the experiences provided by the SD as a whole. I believe the warrant article was very deceiving, I wonder why it was being supported by the BOS and the BC, since they should have a better working knowledge of the RSA than I do. Without printing the relevant part of the RSA on the ballot, most people only had the recommendation of the BOS and BC to go by. And at the deliberative session, it was Now Jut in an way that an 'Minority Common one this far when it of the land and the little with the little wit repeated several times, 'It's only a study to find out our options'. Now it's a freight train barreling down the tracks. I believe the WA should be rescinded, just because of this deception. But in any case, please be aware that I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. And since I can't fathor any way that any committee could find it feasible or suitable if they are considering what is best for our children's future, the "Minority Committee" should be dissolved, as it's only purpose is to submit a withdrawal report. I cannot believe it has gone this far when just last year we were celebrating having a "Blue

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 8:51 PM
Mark as Unread

From:

"Erich Beyrent" <erich.beyrent@gmail.com>

minoritycommittee@sandown.us

Full Headers Printable View

To;

To the members of the Sandown Minority Withdrawal Committee:

My name is Erich Beyrent, and I have lived in Sandown since 2008. I currently have two children in the district schools; my oldest child is in sixth grade and my youngest is in fourth grade. I am absolutely opposed to Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane Regional School District.

I have lived in New Hampshire since 1985, and am a graduate of the Gilford school district. From the time I was in sixth grade, I was aware of Timberlane and its reputation for excellence, specifically in the arts. The school district was one of the major reasons I chose to move to Sandown with my young family. As district students, my children have been exposed to many great opportunities and experiences. Both of my children play viola, and through the excellent music program offered by the district, have participated in regional string festivals, school orchestra, an honors string program, and a summer strings camp.

Additionally, my oldest son has won major awards through the Young Inventors Convention, which was fully supported by teachers at Sandown North and Central. He's also a strong athlete, and is currently in the middle of tryouts for the middle school soccer team. He couldn't wait to go to the middle school to experience all of the programs and clubs.

If Sandown was to withdraw from the district, my children would lose some of these opportunities. Of the three schools that are being discussed as alternatives to the Timberlane Regional High School, neither Salem nor Raymond offer a strings or orchestra program. Pinkerton has a strings program of significantly lower quality. This would be a serious loss for all current Sandown students who participate in this award wirning program, and would have a negative impact on these students.

Transportation to other high schools such as Salem would have a negative impact on students as well, as travel time by bus would significantly increase. This would result in earlier pick-up times and later drop-off times, which means students will be more fatigued and stressed, which may negatively impact academic performance. I suspect the same challenge exists with sending students to Pinkerton, although the impact may be less drastic.

Timberlane is known for its excellent support for students with special needs. These students would also be negatively impacted by longer commute times, and programs that fail to offer services of equal quality, and may place a financial burden on the families of students with special needs in order to accommodate their needs.

It is clear to me that Sandown has no good options to support a declaration of withdrawal being suitable and feasible. Transportation costs will necessarily increase. Sandown Central is not a suitable facility for housing a middle school, and would require extensive renovations. These two realities will lead to increased taxes, in addition to the burden of buyout costs. Property values will drop. Sandown families employed by the district could face unemployment. Students will lose opportunities in the arts, and students with special needs will be negatively impacted, and families who choose to tuition their students into Timberlane to prevent a loss in educational opportunities will have to shoulder an enormous financial burden.

Sandown students are not alone in facing these issues. A reduction of teachers and staff as a result of Sandown withdrawing will affect students in the remaining district towns, along with families that may face layoffs across the district.

I oppose this withdrawal, and I urge this committee to find withdrawal of Sandown from the Timberlane Regional School District neither feasible nor suitable.

Erich C. Beyrent 62 Giordani Lane Sandown, NH

"I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE DISTRICT"

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 5:01 PM Mark as Unread

From:

"Michele Double" <michele_double@comcast.net>

To:

Robcollins89@gmail.com.softwarethatworks@comcast.net.cindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

Full Headers Printable View

Good afternoon,

I am sure you have received many eloquently written emails recently on this subject, but here's my two cents worth anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening.

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

My background- I moved to Sandown 10 years ago with my family. We moved here because we wanted to live in a small town, with good schools and small class sizes.

I have two children in this school district, one in 4th grade and one in 7th grade. Because of the recent school consolidation, we have already lost the small class sizes, and I truly hope we are not about to also lose our place in a good school district as well.

While I completely disagree with the way the school board (ALL members) and superintendent conduct themselves, I don't think withdrawing from the district is the right way to go about improving our children's education. My children love this school district, they are both amazing students (my oldest receiving Honors with Distinction for the entire year last year and my youngest is in the top 2% of her school in reading and math) and they both love music and play musical instruments (flute and violin), so TRSD's outstanding music program is something that would be horrible for them to lose.

I know there have been many saying the "train has left the station" and it's too late to undo this mess, but I implore you to consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do what is right for the children of Sandown. Please show the children that it is "suitable and feasible" that their needs will come first.

Thank you for your time,

Michele Double consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do

On Sep 6, 2015, at 6:16 PM, Michelle Livingston <shelly@jetsettravelplanners.com> wrote:

Good afternoon to the Sandown Minority Committee and Sandown Board of Selectmen.

My name is Michelle Livingston. I'm a Sandown resident with two children in the district (grades 11 and 8). I am also a graduate of Timberlane. We specifically chose to live in Sandown because of the Timberlane School District. My kids have done very well at Timberlane and they have had many opportunities that they would not have had at other schools...even Pinkerton and Salem. (I've compared notes with my co-workers and other local friends.) I believe that withdrawal will end up costing the tax payers even more than we pay now, the quality of education will go down, and the kids' overall school experience will suffer. For these reasons, I am AGAINST Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane

It seems that the majority of Sandown residents do not want to withdraw. I, along with other citizens against withdrawing from the district, intend to attend both the majority and minority committee meetings so that our elected officials and committee members vote in accordance with public opinion and properly represent constituents.

A for 9/16 has been pos and other concerned citize.

Planner

Plan I fear that the Majority Committee will find withdrawal neither feasible nor suitable and that the Minority Committee override that decision by filing its own report that it is feasible and suitable. If this goes to a district-wide vote, we may get "ousted" by the other three towns on the promise of saving money on their taxes. THIS HAS TO STOP before it goes to a

I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed. Please let me know when the new date is scheduled so I can share it with my group and other concerned citizens

I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wednesday, September 9, 2015 1:33 PM Mark as Unread

'Mary Munsell" <mary.munsell@utilitycloud.us>

To:

"Robcollins89@gmail.com" <Robcollins89@gmail.com> "softwarethatworks@comcast.net"

<softwarethatworks@comcast.net> "cindybuco@yahoo.com" <cindybuco@yahoo.com>

"kfarah84@comcast.net" <kfarah84@comcast.net> "jgrosky@atkinson;nn.gov"

<jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov> more ...

Full Headers Printable View

To whom it may concern!

As a 13+ year resident of Sandown, I am against Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane School District. I want my voice heard so that the Minority Committee knows that the majority of the residents in town WANT to remain in the Timberlane School District. As a mother of three children 12 years old and under, I want my children to continue their quality education in TRSD.

I feel that the passing of Warrant Article 19 was done in a deceptive way. I truly believe voters thought this was only a study – not the 'go-ahead' to get this ball rolling. I am shocked that anyone agreeing to this withdrawal would think that it is best for the town and the education of our duture.

I was a part of the committee to get Kindergarten into our school district, I will be strongly active in the opposition of this withdrawal.

Thank you,

Mary Munsell

Mary Munsell | Software Developer

Advanced Enterprise Systems Corporation

(603)370-2748 | Direct

(262) 558-0308 | Office

(617) 249-1795 | Fax

Against Sandown Leaving TRSD

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 9:04 PM Mark as Unread

From:

"Albert Rose" <askthepaintman@gmail.com>

robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

To Whom It May Concern.

Winority Cornros! My name is Albert Rose, I have lived in Sandown for almost 40 years. I have a grown son that was educated at SC. TRMS & TRHS. We are very satisfied with the education and experiences he had and I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. It would be nearly impossible to provide anything close to the experiences provided by the SD as a whole. I believe the warrant article was very deceiving, I wonder why it was being supported by the BOS and the BC. since they should have a better working knowledge of the RSA than I do. Without printing the relevant part of the RSA on the ballot, most people only had the recommendation of the BOS and BC to go by. And at the deliberative session, it was Now July in an way they are "Minority Come yone this far when in an yone this far when in an interest of the particular repeated several times, 'It's only a study to find out our options'. Now it's a freight train barreling down the tracks. I believe the WA should be rescinded, just because of this deception. But in any case, please be aware that I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. And since I can't fathom any way that any committee could find it feasible or suitable if they are considering what is best for our children's future, the "Minority Committee" should be dissolved, as it's only purpose is to submit a withdrawal report. I cannot believe it has gone this far when just last year we were celebrating having a "Blue

Full Headers Printable View

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 8:51 PM
Mark as Unread

From:

"Erich Beyrent" <erich.beyrent@gmail.com>

minoritycommittee@sandown.us

To the members of the Sandown Minority Withdrawal Committee:

Full Headers Printable View

My name is Erich Beyrent, and I have lived in Sandown since 2008. I currently have two children in the district schools; my oldest child is in sixth grade and my youngest is in fourth grade. I am absolutely opposed to Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane Regional School District.

I have lived in New Hampshire since 1985, and am a graduate of the Gilford school district. From the time I was in sixth grade, I was aware of Timberlane and its reputation for excellence, specifically in the arts. The school district was one of the major reasons I chose to move to Sandown with my young family. As district students, my children have been exposed to many great opportunities and experiences. Both of my children play viola, and through the excellent music program offered by the district, have participated in regional string festivals, school orchestra, an honors string program, and a summer strings camp.

Additionally, my oldest son has won major awards through the Young Inventors Convention, which was fully supported by teachers at Sandown North and Central. He's also a strong athlete, and is currently in the middle of tryouts for the middle school soccer team. He couldn't wait to go to the middle school to experience all of the programs and clubs.

If Sandown was to withdraw from the district, my children would lose some of these opportunities. Of the three schools that are being discussed as alternatives to the Timberlane Regional High School, neither Salem nor Raymond offer a strings or orchestra program. Pinkerton has a strings program of significantly lower quality. This would be a serious loss for all current Sandown students who participate in this award winning program, and would have a negative impact on these students.

Transportation to other high schools such as Salem would have a negative impact on students as well, as travel time by bus would significantly increase. This would result in earlier pick-up times and later drop-off times, which means students will be more fatigued and stressed, which may negatively impact academic performance. I suspect the same challenge exists with sending students to Pinkerton, although the impact may be less drastic.

Timberlane is known for its excellent support for students with special needs. These students would also be negatively impacted by longer commute times, and programs that fail to offer services of equal quality, and may place a financial burden on the families of students with special needs in order to accommodate their needs.

It is clear to me that Sandown has no good options to support a declaration of withdrawal being suitable and feasible. Transportation costs will necessarily increase. Sandown Central is not a suitable facility for housing a middle school, and would require extensive renovations. These two realities will lead to increased taxes, in addition to the burden of buyout costs. Property values will drop. Sandown families employed by the district could face unemployment. Students will lose opportunities in the arts, and students with special needs will be negatively impacted, and families who choose to tuition their students into Timberlane to prevent a loss in educational opportunities will have to shoulder an enormous financial burden.

Sandown students are not alone in facing these issues. A reduction of teachers and staff as a result of Sandown withdrawing will affect students in the remaining district towns, along with families that may face layoffs across the district.

I oppose this withdrawal, and I urge this committee to find withdrawal of Sandown from the Timberlane Regional School District neither feasible nor suitable.

Erich C. Beyrent 62 Giordani Lane Sandown, NH

"I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE DISTRICT"

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 5:01 PM Mark as Unread From: "Michele Double" <michele_double@comcast.net> Robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ... Full Headers Printable View

Good afternoon,

I am sure you have received many eloquently written emails recently on this subject, but here's my two cents worth anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening. anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening,

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

My background- I moved to Sandown 10 years ago with my family. We moved here because we wanted to live in a small town, with good schools and small class sizes.

I have two children in this school district, one in 4th grade and one in 7th grade. Because of the recent school consolidation, we have already lost the small class sizes, and I truly hope we are not about to also lose our place in a good school district as well.

While I completely disagree with the way the school board (ALL members) and superintendent conduct themselves. I don't think withdrawing from the district is the right waydo go about improving our children's education. My children love this school district, they are both amazing students (my oldest receiving Honors with Distinction for the entire year last year and my youngest is in the top 2% of her school in reading and math)and they both love music and play musical instruments (flute and violin), so TRSD's outstanding music program is something that would be horrible for them to lose.

ume, minutes displant I know there have been many saying the "train has left the station" and it's too late to undo this mess, but I implore you to consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do what is right for the children of Sandown. Please show the children that it is "suitable and feasible" that their needs will

On Sep 6, 2015, at 6:16 PM, Michelle Livingston <shelly@jetsettravelplanners.com> wrote:

Good afternoon to the Sandown Minority Committee and Sandown Board of Selectmen.

My name is Michelle Livingston. I'm a Sandown resident with two children in the district (grades 11 and 8). I am also a graduate of Timberlane. We specifically chose to live in Sandown because of the Timberlane School District. My kids have done very well at Timberlane and they have had many opportunities that they would not have had at other schools...even Pinkerton and Salem. (I've compared notes with my co-workers and other local friends.) I believe that withdrawal will end up costing the tax payers even more than we pay now, the quality of education will go down, and the kids' overall school experience will suffer. For these reasons, I am AGAINST Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane District.

It seems that the majority of Sandown residents do not want to withdraw. I, along with other citizens against withdrawing from the district, intend to attend both the majority and minority committee meetings so that our elected officials and committee members vote in accordance with public opinion and properly represent constituents.

Planner

Pla I fear that the Majority Committee will find withdrawal neither feasible nor suitable and that the Minority Committee override that decision by filing its own report that it is feasible and suitable. If this goes to a district-wide vote, we may get "ousted" by the other three towns on the promise of saving money on their taxes. THIS HAS TO STOP before it goes to a

I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed. Please let me know when the new date is scheduled so I can share it with my group and other concerned citizens.

On Sep 6, 2015, at 6:16 PM, Michelle Livingston <shelly@jetsettravelplanners.com> wrote:

Good afternoon to the Sandown Minority Committee and Sandown Board of Selectmen.

My name is Michelle Livingston. I'm a Sandown resident with two children in the district (grades 11 and 8). I am also a graduate of Timberlane. We specifically chose to live in Sandown because of the Timberlane School District. My kids have done very well at Timberlane and they have had many opportunities that they would not have had at other schools...even Pinkerton and Salem. (I've compared notes with my co-workers and other local friends.) I believe that withdrawal will end up costing the tax payers even more than we pay now, the quality of education will go down, and the kids' overall school experience will suffer. For these reasons, I am AGAINST Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane. District.

It seems that the majority of Sandown residents do not want to withdraw. I, along with other citizens against withdrawing from the district, intend to attend both the majority and minority committee meetings so that our elected officials and committee members vote in accordance with public opinion and properly represent constituents

Planner

Pla I fear that the Majority Committee will find withdrawal neither feasible nor suitable and that the Minority Committee override that decision by filing its own report that it is feasible and suitable. If this goes to a district-wide vote, we may get "ousted" by the other three towns on the promise of saving money on their taxes. THIS HAS TO STOP before it goes to a

I also saw that the Minority Committee meeting scheduled for 9/16 has been postponed. Please let me know when the new date is scheduled so I can share it with my group and other concerned citizens.

"I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE DISTRICT"

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 5:01 PM Mark as Unread

From:

"Michele Double" <michele_double@comcast.net>

Top,

Robcollins89@gmail.com.softwarethatworks@comcast.net.nindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

Full Headers Printable View

Good afternoon,

I am sure you have received many eloquently written emails recently on this subject, but here's my two cents worth anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening. anyways. My hope is that maybe this time someone is listening.

I am against Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD.

My background- I moved to Sandown 10 years ago with my family. We moved here because we wanted to live in a small town, with good schools and small class sizes.

I have two children in this school district, one in 4th grade and one in 7th grade. Because of the recent school consolidation, we have already lost the small class sizes, and I truly hope we are not about to also lose our place in a good school district as well.

While I completely disagree with the way the school board (ALL members) and superintendent conduct themselves, I don't think withdrawing from the district is the right way to go about improving our children's education. My children love this school district, they are both amazing students (my oldest receiving Honors with Distinction for the entire year last year and my youngest is in the top 2% of her school in reading and math)and they both love music and play musical instruments (flute and violin), so TRSD's outstanding music program is something that would be horrible for them to lose.

I know there have been many saying the train has left the station" and it's too late to undo this mess, but I implore you to consider the children who will be hurt by this. Put aside all the petty arguments, big egos and tiresome rhetoric and do what is right for the children of Sandown. Please show the children that it is "suitable and feasible" that their needs will Thank you for your time, nithitles

Michele Double

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 8:51 PM
Mark as Unread

From:

"Erich Beyrent" <erich.beyrent@gmail.com>

To:

minoritycommittee@sandown.us

To the members of the Sandown Minority Withdrawal Committee:

I oppose Sandown withdrawing from the TRSD

Full Headers Printable View

My name is Erich Beyrent, and I have lived in Sandown since 2008. I currently have two children in the district schools; my oldest child is in sixth grade and my youngest is in fourth grade. I am absolutely opposed to Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane Regional School District.

I have lived in New Hampshire since 1985, and am a graduate of the Gilford school district. From the time I was in sixth grade, I was aware of Timberlane and its reputation for excellence, specifically in the arts. The school district was one of the major reasons I chose to move to Sandown with my young family. As district students, my children have been exposed to many great opportunities and experiences. Both of my children play viola, and through the excellent music program offered by the district, have participated in regional string festivals, school orchestra, an honors string program, and a summer strings camp.

Additionally, my oldest son has won major awards through the Young inventors Convention, which was fully supported by teachers at Sandown North and Central. He's also a strong athlete, and is currently in the middle of tryouts for the middle school soccer team. He couldn't wait to go to the middle school to experience all of the programs and clubs.

If Sandown was to withdraw from the district, my children would lose some of these opportunities. Of the three schools that are being discussed as alternatives to the Timberlane Regional-High School, neither Salem nor Raymond offer a strings or orchestra program. Pinkerton has a strings program of significantly lower quality. This would be a serious loss for all current Sandown students who participate in this award-winning program, and would have a negative impact on these students.

Transportation to other high schools such as Salem would have a negative impact on students as well, as travel time by bus would significantly increase. This would result in earlier pick-up times and later drop-off times, which means students will be more fatigued and stressed, which may negatively impact academic performance. I suspect the same challenge exists with sending students to Pinkerton, although the impact may be less drastic.

Timberlane is known for its excellent support for students with special needs. These students would also be negatively impacted by longer commute times, and programs that fail to offer services of equal quality, and may place a financial burden on the families of students with special needs in order to accommodate their needs.

It is clear to me that Sandown has no good options to support a declaration of withdrawal being suitable and feasible. Transportation costs will necessarily increase. Sandown Central is not a suitable facility for housing a middle school, and would require extensive renovations. These two realities will lead to increased taxes, in addition to the burden of buyout costs. Property values will drop. Sandown families employed by the district could face unemployment. Students will lose opportunities in the arts, and students with special needs will be negatively impacted, and families who choose to tuition their students into Timberlane to prevent a loss in educational opportunities will have to shoulder an enormous financial burden.

Sandown students are not alone in facing these issues. A reduction of teachers and staff as a result of Sandown withdrawing will affect students in the remaining district towns, along with families that may face layoffs across the district.

I oppose this withdrawal, and I urge this committee to find withdrawal of Sandown from the Timberlane Regional School District neither feasible nor suitable.

Erich C. Beyrent 62 Giordani Lane Sandown, NH

I AM AGAINST SANDOWN WITHDRAWING FROM THE TIMBERLANE SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wednesday, September 9, 2015 1:33 PM Mark as Unread

"Mary Munsell" <mary.munsell@utilitycloud.us>

To:

"Robcollins89@gmail.com" <Robcollins89@gmail.com> "softwarethatworks@comcast.net"

<softwarethatworks@comcast.net> "cindybuco@yahoo.com" <cindybuco@yahoo.com>

"kfarah84@comcast.net" <kfarah84@comcast.net> "jgrosky@atkinson_nh.gov"

<jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov> more ...

Full Headers Printable View

To whom it may concern!

As a 13+ year resident of Sandown, I am against Sandown withdrawing from the Timberlane School District. I want my voice heard so that the Minority Committee knows that the majority of the residents in town WANT to remain in the Timberlane School District. As a mother of three children 12 years old and under, I want my children to continue their quality education in TRSD.

I feel that the passing of Warrant Article 19 was done in a deceptive way. I truly believe voters thought this was only a study – not the 'go-ahead' to get this ball rolling. I am shocked that anyone agreeing to this withdrawai would think that it is best for the town and the education of our duture.

I was a part of the committee to get Kindergarten into our school district, I will be strongly active in the opposition of this withdrawal.

Thank you,

Mary Munsell

Mary Munsell | Software Developer

Advanced Enterprise Systems Corporation

(603)370 2748 | Direct

(252) 558-0308 | Office

(617) 249-1795 | Fax

Against Sandown Leaving TRSD

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 9:04 PM Mark as Unread

From:

"Albert Rose" <askthepaintman@gmail.com>

robcollins89@gmail.com softwarethatworks@comcast.net cindybuco@yahoo.com

kfarah84@comcast.net jgrosky@atkinson-nh.gov more ...

To Whom it May Concern.

My name is Albert Rose, I have lived in Sandown for almost 40 years. I have a grown son that was educated at SC. TRMS & TRHS. We are very satisfied with the education and experiences he had and I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. It would be nearly impossible to provide anything close to the experiences provided by the SD as a whole. I believe the warrant article was very deceiving, I wonder why it was being supported by the BOS and the BC, since they should have a better working knowledge of the RSA than I do. Without printing the relevant part of the RSA on the ballot, most people only had the recommendation of the BOS and BC to go by. And at the deliberative session, it was Now July in any way that are "Minority Commyone this far when you have a minority Commyone this far when you have a minority configuration of the principles will not the relief and the minority configuration of the principles will not the princip repeated several times, 'It's only a study to find out our options'. Now it's a freight train barreling down the tracks. I believe the WA should be rescinded, just because of this deception. But in any case, please be aware that I AM AGAINST SANDOWN LEAVING TRSD. And since I can't fathom any way that any committee could find it feasible or suitable if they are considering what is best for our children's future, the "Minority Committee" should be dissolved, as it's only purpose is to submit a withdrawal report. I cannot believe it has gone this far when just last year we were celebrating having a "Blue

Winority Cornros Full Headers Printable View

Attachment 2 - Public Attendance

Sandown Minority Committee Meeting September 9, 2015

Name & Gron	Address 3 Crangery Hearton	Topic/Agenda Nas Eys wes
Name Wath Divinge	Address Mortived	Topic/Agenda
Name Erich Beyrent	Address 62 Giordani Lane	Topic/Agenda Opposition
Name Scott Munning	Address 9 compromise Ln	Topic/Agenda Prosifion
Name Michelle Carey	Address 629 Main St	Topic/Agenda
Name KEN Scipione	Address 17 Highwas Ave	Topic/Agenda Opposition
Name Michele Double	Address 38 Glaston para Dros	Topic/Agenda Offosition
Name (athy lisi	Address 32 Monto no 20	Topic/Agenda
Name Janet Stammely	Address 32 Montanago	Topic/Agenda <i>Queshon</i>
Name Mark Sherwood	Address 11 Franker de	Topic/Agenda Cavasfr
Name Michelle Livingsto	0 4	Topic/Agenda Doposition
Name FeanMore Lordot	Address 50 Gracking Care	Topic/Agenda opposition
Name Sandy Gurczar	Address i Fay Field Rd	Topic/Agenda
Name Brenda Roberts	Address 63 Chase Rd	Topic/Agenda
	Address 73 North Rd	Topic/Agenda here
Name 188511 a Hardyn	Sedress A6 Main ST	Topic/Agenda VVVV
Name Municipality	Address & EXALLY DO	Topic/Agenda MMC
Name Julie Whelan	Address 34 Glastombury DV	Topic/Agenda OPPOSition
Name Delisa Cont	Address 3 Coexingo, Jo	Topic/Agenda
Name SIENA DOLLE	Address 2 David Core	Topic/Agenda position
Name Debra Rose	Address 46 Eastfield Loup	Topic/Agenda
Name Albert Rose	Address 46 Enstrield Love	Topic/Agenda

Sandown Minority Committee Meeting September 9, 2015

Name Alm Sc. pin	Address 17 High and and and	Topic/Agenda
Name All Wa Kully	Address 41 GINCACUNE Sand Chi	Topic/Agenda
Name LORNALLACKER	Address & Phillips wood Rd. Sala	Topic/Agenda .xxe.
Name Mary Munsell	Address 9 N Shure Rd	Topic/Agenda official
Name Harn Dig 67	Address 133 Little Mill Rd	Topic/Agenda
Name Karen White	Address & David Lanes	Topic/Agenda
Name Jony Surke	Address 176 North Rd 6	Topic/Agenda
Name Sandolle	Address 92 North Remain	Topic/Agenda
Name LAURAINE WOO	DAddress OBSERVER From 6	Topic/Agenda (a nada.
Name Graun Grosky	Address ANDREAM ANDRESCO	Topic/Agenda
Name Vicale fitzpataz	Address Dan Stived Stillaur	Topic/Agenda Charles
0000	180	
Name MARY LINEY	Address Parket Report	Topic/Agenda
Name MHKY HIMEY	Address & red Min	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
	Address ed the Mino	
Name Name	Address diffe Min	Topic/Agenda
Name Name	Address ed the Mino	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name	Address Address Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name	Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name Name Name Name	Address Address Address Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name	Address Address Address Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name Name Name Name Name Name	Address Address Address Address Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda
Name Name Name Name Name Name Name Name	Address Address Address Address Address Address Address Address Address	Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda Topic/Agenda